
March 23, 2022 

First 5 Commission of San Diego  

RE: REQUIRED FINDINGS UNDER GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 54953(e)(3). 

Dear First 5 Commissioners, 

As directed by the Commission, I have reconsidered the State of Emergency and confirmed it is 

still in place. I have confirmed Dr. Wooten’s September 23, 2021 letter recommending social 

distancing is still in place and posted on the County’s website.  

Based on these facts, the conditions exist for the legislative body to continue to teleconference as 

allowed by Government Code section 54953(e).   

Signed, 

Alethea Arguilez  

Executive Director 
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